
 
SECOND CDBG PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES 
TOWN OF BLUFF CDBG PUBLIC HEARING 

PUBLIC HEARING HELD at BLUFF COMMUNITY CENTER MAY 17, 2022 at 5:30 p.m. 
 

The Town of Bluff second public hearing was held on Tuesday, May 17, 2022 in the Bluff 
Community Center at 190 N 3rd East, meeting commenced at 5:33 p.m. 
 
Present:     Mayor Ann K. Leppanen, Councilmember Luanne Hook, Councilmember  
                    Linda Sosa, Councilmember Brant Murray, Councilmember Jim Sayer excused  
                    absence 
                    Employees – Erin Richards, Carol Shook 
                    Public in attendance were Krieg Benally, Jackie Warren, Lois Young, Tina  
                    Krutsky, Ned Krutsky 
 
                   City Recorder: Linda Sosa 
                   City Clerk: none 
                   City Attorney: none 
 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) PUBLIC HEARING: 
 
Mayor Ann K. Leppanen opened the second public hearing for the CDBG program. 
Mayor Leppanen stated that this meeting was called to allow all citizens to provide input 
concerning the project that was awarded under the 2022 Community Development 
Block Grant Program. The city has amended its capital investment plan and decided to 
apply for funds on behalf of the Bluff Community Center ADA Project in Bluff. Mayor 
Leppanen is the project manager from the Bluff Community Center ADA Project. The 
Mayor explained that the application was successful in the regional rating and ranking 
process and Bluff Community Center ADA Project and grant award amount $128,383.  
The Mayor explained the project to those in attendance. The Mayor then asked for any 
comments, questions and concerns from the audience.  Tina Krutsky was glad for the 
project and would like to see the detailed plans to be able to interface with previous 
projects and activities. The Mayor indicated she would send them to her. Ned Krutsky 
asked about storage for the tables and chairs. The Mayor indicated the outside shed 
area is a good possibility. Councilmember Brant Murray asked about a timeline. The 
Mayor indicated an approximant October 1st start with nine months to a year for 
completion. The Mayor stated that copies of the capital investment plan are available if 
anyone would like a copy. There were no more comments and the hearing was 
adjourned at 5:47 p.m. 
	


